Gap Minutes 
April 18, 2016 @ 7:00pm
Cherryville Presbyterian Church - 107 West Academy St
Vision: Gaston Area Presbyterian Congregations working together to serve God

Mission: The mission is to support and facilitate the efforts of congregations in Gaston County in their work to spread the Gospel of Jesus Christ.  Our hope in doing so is that we transform churches so that their members may find new life and new energy to respond to God’s call and others will be attracted to them and their work.

ATTENDANCE:
First Gastonia: Beth Bolin; Southminster: Bill Glover, Jackson Mott, Joanne Mitchell; Mt Holly: Bryan Hovey; Third Street: Charles Whitesides, Eddie Deas, Jeraline Truesdale, Lois Cap, Starla Littlejohn, Elizabeth Littlejohn; West Ave: Paula Wallace, Mollie Trosper; Robinson: John Pea, Darla Auten; Lowell: Joseph Taber; Long Creek: Ken & Sue Unnasch; Olney: Libby Sigmon; Cherryville: Marsha Farrell, Frances Hopkins, Kathleen Sigmon; Lowell & Dallas: Mimi McCully; First Belmont: Sue Johnson.
I.
Welcome and Introductions:  
· Marsha Farrell called meeting to order at 7:06 pm with prayer. 
· Motion to approve minutes from last meeting made by Paula Wallace.  2nd Libby Sigmon. Approved.
II.
Presbytery News –  

· Next Presbytery meeting in Montreat on Tues April 26 
· Joseph Tabor (Lowell), serves on the General Council.  Stated that there would be a lot of reports at the meeting.  There will be a vote to concur with Baltimore Presbytery addressing racism.  Suggested that delegates read information from the Presbytery when it is available.  
· Volunteers who will be working in Columbia SC with the Presbyterian Disaster Assistance May 1-7 will be commissioned.  Volunteers from Gaston County include Ed Forsyth (retired pastor New Hope), Wanda Murchison & Joanne Mitchell (Southminster) & Ken Unnasch (Long Creek). 
· Malawi mission update – Jackson Mott 

· Sat May 7 there will be a fund raiser at the McKenzie Farm.  Come spend the afternoon and enjoy a cookout, fishing, etc. 

· Barbara Nagey will be returning to the US from Malawi.  We foresee no change in working with the hospital and the school in Nakomi. 
III.
Other reports and items

· AED – Mimi McCully asked about presentation on AEDs last August and GAP churches asked about buying together in bulk.  Ken Unnasch said that Long Creek just purchased one for $2300.  Mimi volunteered to check on pricing.  Robinson interested and Cherryville will ask Session.  

· Habitat – Bill Glover asked if GAP will build a house in the Fall?  
· Motion to build house #11 by Bill Glover. 2nd Jackson Mott.  Passed.
· Question about funds needed for last house?  Bill is sure that the money will be there, but final accounting will be after Community Foundation funds.

· Guatemala – Beth Bolin
· Beth asked for questionnaires to be returned to her.  She can email form if you do not have it. 

· Yard Sale at Southminster raised $3000 in scholarships for children in Guatemala.  

· The people in Guatemala want to develop a relationship with us.  They like us to visit and connect with them.  
· If anyone is interested in going to Guatemala, contact Beth (bethandroger@yahoo.com) & if enough interest, a trip will be planned. 
· Sunday School/Small Group literature – recycled – Libby Sigmon

· Two churches responded to request.  If other churches are interested, contact Libby (siggmond@twc.com).  West Ave has material that they are willing to share.  Libby will try to get website to list material available.
· Family Promise – Paula Wallace

· First Gastonia will host families 2 consecutive weeks in May.  They have asked for help May 23-28 with night meal.  Would churches who fed in the past at West Ave be willing to provide one meal and if so, contact Mollie Trosper at 704-865-1793?  See attachment “Family Promise Meals” for more information.  If other GAP churches are willing to provide a meal, contact Molllie. 
· Union & New Hope reps were absent at meeting so please note when email minutes are sent.  Mt Holly & Cherryville will check with their members.  
· Rotary Community Garden – Joanne Mitchell reported that:
· Recently a group heard a presentation by Jane Sumner about the Rotary Community Garden. The various beds are planted and cared for by various churches and civic groups.  The produce is given to three community agencies who distribute the food to those in need.  Rotary provides dirt and irrigation and deals with bugs or disease.  The churches are responsible for buying plants, weeding their bed and picking produce.  Each group gets their name on the bed they plant.  Great visibility for GAP.
· Suggestion to ask speaker attend GAP meeting to answer questions, but too late this planting season to get feedback from churches if they are interested.  
· Church reps - ask your church if they are interested.  
· May meeting: Paula Wallace announced that the speaker would be Rev. Dwayne Burks, Chaplain/Director of Social Responsibility at the YMCA with his task of Keeping Families in Tact. - 

IV.
Announcements

· GAP Youth having cookout, expecting 28 youth at Rankin Lake.  

· Bob McCully (Dallas) is working at Presbyterian Psychological Services. Appointments can be scheduled at (704)554-9900. 
· Pulpit Swap – add to May agenda & ask your pastor if they are willing to participate. Suggestion that this occur the last Sunday in September which is Evangelism Sunday.  Topic added to May agenda.
· There is a Farmer’s Market on Thursday afternoons at Health Dept 1:30 – 3:30 

Meeting adjourned at 8:12pm with prayer by Pastor Eddie Deas. 

Next Meeting – First Presbyterian Dallas 412 West Trade St. – Monday, May 16, 2016 Rev. Bob  McCully, presiding
For newsletter week of April 17
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Leslie Vogel, a Guatemala missionary will be at Gastonia First on Wednesday, April 27.  Supper at 5:30, followed by Leslie at 6.  Call the church office at 704.864.2651 to make supper reservations by Monday, April 25.  Cost is $5.  

For newsletter week of April 17.

Highland Health Department is hosting a free Health Fair on Saturday, April 23 from 9am – 1pm.  Screenings available, cooking demos, line dancing, etc.  Box lunch available at 1:00pm.  
For newsletter week of April 17 or 24.  Attachment “Consignment Sale Robinson” to email if you have room to include.

Robinson Presbyterian is sponsoring A Classy Lady Consignment Sale.  To sell women’s clothes & accessories, contact Darla at 704-865-0773 prior to April 28.  50/50 consignment if you bring items.  Check out the goods at the church on Thurs April 28 thru Sat April 30.  

For newsletter week of April 17 or 24.  “Dinner Sale Flyer 2016” is attached to email if you have room to include.

3rd Street Presbyterian is hosting a Fried Fish or Chicken Dinner on Friday, May 13 from 11am till 6pm.  Cost is $8.  
For newsletter week of April 17, 24 or May 1.  Attachment “Malawi Fundraiser” if you have room to include.
There will be a fund raiser for Malawi at the McKenzie Farm (527 Wilmont Trail) starting at 4pm on Saturday, May 7.  For a donation to Malawi, there will be hamburgers, hot dogs, fishing, corn hole, Frisbee golf, etc.  For NC State fans, Tommy Burleson will be there!
For newsletter in April or week of May 1, 8, or 15. Attachment “Caring for Others Non-Food Pantry Flyer” if you have room to include.

Third Street Presbyterian is collecting items that cannot be purchased with Food Stamps (such as household & personal care items) to provide for those in need starting Wednesday, May 18, 10-noon and on the 3rd Wednesday of the month.  Bring these items by the church if you would like to donate.  
For newsletter week of May 1 or 8.  Attachment “Lunch and Learn Series 05-11-2016” if you have room to include.
Third Street Presbyterian is hosting a Lunch & Learn Wednesday, May 11 at 11:30.  Speaker will be from Gaston County Police Dept “The Active Shooter” discussing how to respond.
For newsletter any week of April or May.  Attachment “CampGrierFarmPgm” if you have room to include.
Camp Grier is starting a Farm Program for campers this summer.  They have a needs list that includes farm tools, seeds, t-posts, scrap wood, bicycles/parts, soil/amendments, fencing, & farm animals including chickens & ducks.   If you are interested in helping, call 828-668-7793.  
